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I. Convocation Awards


A. The committee revised completely the criteria for all the awards.  We aimed to make them both more consistent with each other and easier to follow.


B. We also recommended a combination of the old Advising Award with the Mentoring Award.  The Senate accepted the change.


C. We sent out the nominations and received 78 nominations for the various awards as follows


Librarianship --   3


Teaching        -- 23


Service           -- 13


Mentorship
   -- 12


Engagement
   --   5


Scholarship/
   -- 22


Creativity



This number, we note, is up by about 15% from last year.  These numbers also encouraged a new division of labor for reviewing and recommending names.  We continue to work on this issue of procedures.  


D. We evaluated all these files according to the criteria and have made recommendations to the Provost for the successful candidates for awards.  When these are approved, we will send letters to the unsuccessful nominees.  


E. We also continue to discuss the awards and seek to reward not only excellence but to define that category across often wildly different fields.  In this regard, we have discussed, among other issues, differences unit to unit, the issue of some units submitting few or no nominations, and the problems of weighing, say, book-production in the humanities versus article production in engineering and the sciences.  

II. Honorary Degrees


We have received three nominations for honorary degrees.  We forwarded two to the Faculty Senate which approved one, rejected the other.  We have one more which we have not acted upon.

III. Conclusion


This was a good year for the committee.  We addressed central problems about criteria and resolved those difficulties with comity and good order.  We continue to address fundamental issues of merit in the university and how our committee can further virtue.  


The committee was also an excellent group of people, who were serious about their obligations and the purpose of the committee itself.  It was a great privilege to serve on this committee, a still greater one to act as its chair.

Respectfully submitted

Darden Asbury Pyron

